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so far as we can yet say, is far beyond the reach of all 
chronology. I am inclined to think, however, tha t it is 
beyond i t more by its vagueness and want of evidence 
than by i ts distance. The standards by which we measure 
i ts distance are very indefinire and uncertain, and the 
facts we have to deal with are very few. The effect of 
new light and new discoveries has ever been to th rus t 
man fu r the r back in his associations with extinct 
animals and terrestr ial phenomena, but a t the same time 
to bring these nearer to ourselves and to historical 
times. I do not anticipate that we shall ever be able to 
express the date in figures, but I do think the t ime may 
come when in the great chart of history, as expressed 
in degrees in civilization, we may find the entries—' At 
th is point Britain was colonized/ * Here traces of 
man 's occupation first appear in Scotland/ 

On the whole, t he prospects of archaeology may be 
pronounced promising. Enough has been ascertained 
to enable us to place each new discovery in i ts proper 
place, and to say how it affects past conclusions. 
Theories may not be so r i fe ; but more attention is being 
paid to observation and classification of facts, and, what 
is of great importance, theories can be changed without 
discrediting the facts on which they are based. The study 
is becoming every year more popular, if we may judgo 
by the number of Fellows added to the Society of Anti-
quaries. New and important discoveries are being 
made, as the finding of Viking's vessel in ful l working 
order in Norway, and the careful investigation of the 
cranoge at Lochlee in Ayrshire. The great point to be 
at tended to is close search, and accurate observation of 
all circumstances, and not only of those t ha t we are 
already disposed to look for, or tha t support some views 
of our own. Add to this such combination of labour 
as th is Field Club offers, and we shall, in the course 
of t ime, know all t ha t is to be known. 

On t h e motion of Sheriff Scott Moncrieff, the most 
cordial thanks of the meeting were given to Mr 
Sutherland for his excellent and most useful paper, 
which, having been written on very short notice, could 
only have been the resul t of a very intimate and 
accurate acquaintance with his subject . 

Thereafter Mr Booth, architect, Banff, exhibited to 
the members two specimens of kieselghur from Dee-
side, one in i ts na tura l state, and the other as prepared 
by burning for the manufacture of dynamite. Mr 
Booth, having short ly explained the origin and nature 
of the substance and i ts uses, received the thanks of 
the Club. 

The meeting terminated with a vote of thanks to Mr 
Ramsay for presiding. 
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